Wills & Trusts Independent Financial Planning Limited
16 Prebendal Court
Oxford Road
Aylesbury
Bucks
HP19 8EY

FAO: The Practice Manager
14 July 2009

Dear Sirs
SIPP Pension Policy

I wish to register a complaint in connection with the provisions of financial advice provided by your firm.

My complaint concerns the following:

· We required a pension product that gave immediate access to the funds to allow purchase of commercial property.

· We agreed a split of 70% low risk and 30% medium risk of those investments held within the pension scheme. 

· We required complete control and access to funds in the pension scheme.
The investments were arranged in a manner which was not conductive to acquire commercial property. On further review of the investments that you arranged, all investments were in unitised funds could attract a charge on the sale of unitised investments, but not a surrender penalty.

The investment strategy of 70% low risk and 30% medium risk is not borne out from how the investments have been structured or performed. By low risk you are aware that this meant that 70% of the assets placed under management would not fall in value. We agreed to 30% of the assets having a more speculative level of return, but did not require a high degree of fluctuation as the intention was to use the pension scheme to acquire commercial property – hence the choice of medium risk.

You will note that each investment you have arranged is less than the initial contribution paid or transfer value received. 

We required control and access – control within this context meant a high level of autonomy regarding the ownership of investments. Access means the ability to obtain access to a substantial part or all of those funds to acquire commercial property.  The SIPP structure is such that we are beneficiaries but no trustees of the policies. The ability to act as Trustee is important as it offers the highest level of control over the running and ownership of investments. 

We do not believe that the product was suitable for us, when we raised the issue of a small self administered scheme; this was regarded by you as not being appropriate. A small self administered scheme could have offered a higher degree of control since all assets would be vested in us as trustees, and not solely as beneficiaries which is the case with a Suffolk Life SIPP. This would have been particularly appropriate for commercial property purchase where we would not have required a professional trustee to be appointed to the scheme and its assets.

We are therefore seeking compensation for poor financial advice having regard to our needs and requirements at the time of our appointment of services to you.  

When responding to this leter, please advise us if you receive any ongoing commission or payments from the SIPP provider or investment products you have arranged. 

Please be advised that your services in connection with the pension and investments are terminated with effect from the date of this letter and all renewal income on investments should be rebated back into the pension policy.

Would you please acknowledge receipt of this letter and deal with this complaint in accordance with the procedures set out in the FSA handbook.

Yours sincerel

Jennifer Lynch & Martin Lynch

